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The Nature Conservancy of Hawai‘i is a private non-profit conservation organization dedicated to the preservation of Hawaii’s native plants, 

animals, and ecosystems.  The Conservancy has helped to protect nearly 200,000 acres of natural lands for native species in Hawai‘i.  Today, 

we actively manage more than 32,000 acres in 11 nature preserves on Maui, Hawai‘i, Moloka‘i, Lāna‘i, and Kaua‘i.  We also work closely 

with government agencies, private parties and communities on cooperative land and marine management projects. 

 

The Nature Conservancy supports S.B. 2852 SD1 that would allow the DLNR to impose natural resource 

related community service as well as driver’s license suspension as alternative penalties for aquatic 

resources violations. 

 

There is widespread agreement amongst a variety of stakeholders that Hawaii’s fragile environment is in 

need of improved compliance, enforcement and prosecution of violations of our State natural resource 

laws.  A 2006 State Auditor’s report concludes that DLNR Division of Conservation and Resources 

Enforcement (DOCARE) officers are spread too thin and lack the equipment they need to do their jobs.  In 

a better economy, the Legislature had been able to support an increase in the number of trained officers 

and equipment.  Not to be deterred by the current tough fiscal climate, DOCARE undertook its own 

review and strategic planning effort to improve its operational processes.  Seeking national law enforcement 

accreditation from the Commission on Accreditation for Law Enforcement Agencies (CALEA www.calea.org) is 

an important outcome of that process. 

 

Against this backdrop, a number of communities across the state have been organizing themselves to 

become more directly involved in the care and management of their natural resources, particularly in 

coastal and near shore areas.  Some communities have partnered with DOCARE to raise awareness of 

natural resource laws and to improve compliance with those laws.  With increased community 

involvement in marine resource management and enforcement, it will help DLNR, DOCARE, and 

community-based managers to have additionally flexibility in applying effective civil penalties to justly 

punish current infractions, effectively deter future violations, and foster greater compliance in the future.   

 

This bill offers two enforcement strategies with community service and license suspension that can be 

employed when criminal or financial penalties are ineffective, particularly in an overburdened state court 

system. 

 

Thank you for this opportunity to offer our support for this measure. 
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